
 
 
Notes to Fiscal Year 2020 Audited Financial Statements 
 
 
During the period covered by the audited financial statements for Fiscal Year 2020 (July 1st 2019 to 
June 30th 2020), Village Enterprise continued to be the service provider on the first Development 
Impact Bond (DIB) in the poverty alleviation sector launched in November 2017. As part of our role 
in the DIB, we raised $2.325 million in investment capital in FY18 to fund DIB project activities 
through the fall of 2020.  
 
In FY18, we created a supporting vehicle to receive the DIB investor funds and incrementally issue 
working capital grants to Village Enterprise. This vehicle is composed of two entities: Village 
Enterprise Capital Connector (VECC) and Village Enterprise Impact Bond (VEIB). Although VECC and 
VEIB are separate legal entities from Village Enterprise, they are considered affiliates in the following 
audited financial statements due to their supporting organization status. The consolidated 
Statements of Financial Position, Activities, Functional Expenses and Cash Flows are inclusive of the 
supporting entities, VECC and VEIB, and can be found on pages three through seven of the audited 
financial statements. Pages seventeen through twenty contain the same statements with individual 
columns for each organization, Village Enterprise (VEF), VECC and VEIB. Separate tax returns are 
being filed for Village Enterprise and Village Enterprise Capital Connector. 
 
If you should have any specific questions regarding the formatting or content of these financial 
statements please contact Chief Finance and Administration Officer, Kathy Perkes, at 
kathyp@villageenterprise.org. 
















































